


CLEAR SPRING LOCATION
Clear Spring is located in Hollis, Maine, within the watersheds of Killick Pond and Wales Pond Brook, which flow into the 

Saco River. The area that comprises the watershed is approximately 7,670 acres in size. This area is made up of steeply 

sided valleys carved by streams and rivers into plains formed of sand, gravel and clay deposited by melting glaciers 

after the last ice age. The major surface water features that dominate the landscape are the Saco River, Killick Pond and 

its associated streams, and Wales Pond Brook and its wetlands and ponds. 

Rain and snow that fall in the watershed recharge the aquifer and groundwater resource throughout most of the year. 

This natural cycle of water occurs throughout Maine and includes precipitation, runoff infiltration to groundwater and 

evaporation/transpiration. (Figure 1)

Figure 1: Maine’s Water Cycle

DEFINITION OF A SPRING
A spring is the location where groundwater (water that exists beneath the earth’s surface) naturally emerges from the 

ground. Poland Spring withdraws mostly spring water in Hollis. The withdrawal locations - or “boreholes” - intercept 

Clear Spring water before it naturally emerges from the ground. There are six spring water boreholes in Hollis.

WATER WITHDRAWALS AND SUSTAINABILITY
In Maine, the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) regulates spring water withdrawal through the issuance 

of permits. In addition to an extensive scientific investigation of the site, the DEP required that Poland Spring construct, 

calibrate and verify a comprehensive groundwater flow model before issuing a permit. This model and its findings were 

used by the DEP to set an extraction volume from Clear Spring sources of 237.7 million gallons (MG) of water per year. 

While this may seem like a large number, it is important to remember that annually 10 billion gallons (BG) or 52 inches 

of water fall on the Hollis watershed in the form of precipitation (based on a 28-year average). Therefore, the amount 

of Poland Spring’s water withdrawal permit represents less than 2.4% of the entire volume of water received in the 

watershed area annually. 








